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MALLIA'S MOMENTS 
by Fr. Joe Mallia 
 

I am going to start this reflection by using a word that will 
scare most Catholics; the word is Evangelization.  As 
Catholics, we are taught to pray, pay and obey.  We come 
to church and we are told to be quiet.  Is it any wonder why 

few people respond to prayers or sing at mass?  Then we 
leave church and we are told not to discuss politics and 
religion in public and in polite company.  Is it any wonder 
that the thought of talking about our faith scares the 
stuffing out of most people?   

Congratulations to St. Augustine and Holy 
Family couples who are celebrating a 

significant wedding anniversary during 2020 

February 9, 2020 



Pastor:        Reverend Joseph Mallia        E-mail:  frjoe.mallia@gmail.com         Phone: (586) 727-5215 Ext. 119 
Associate Pastor:  Reverend John Nedumcheril    E-mail:  john2007usa@aol.com    Phone:  (810) 392-2056 Ext. 221 

Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 
Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 

Facebook:  http://on.fb.me/1dwYNER       Webmaster:  webmastersahf@hotmail.com 
 

Holy Family Parish 
 

79780 Main Street, Memphis, MI 48041 
Website:  http://www.holyfamily-online.org 
Email - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056 
Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 
Faith Formation Director - Susan Finley Ext. 229 

sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 
Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 
Youth Ministry - Jennifer McClelland Ext. 228 

st.ahfyouthministry@gmail.com 
Director of Music Ministry - Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 
 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 
The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 
Grand Knight  - John Mastej      810-310-0431 

GK10501@mikofc.org 

 

Sunday Masses:   
Saturday:  4:30 p.m.     Sunday:  10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  
 

Daily Masses:   
Tuesday:  7:00 p.m. & Friday:  8:00 a.m. 

 

Please see the bulletin for the 
current Holy Day Mass schedule. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Tuesday:  6:30 p.m.                Saturday:  3:30 p.m. 

Or by appointment. 
 
 
 

St. Augustine School 
67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  
School Office:  586-727-9365 

 

Principal - Emily Lenn          Ext. 131 
Secretary - Judy Rey          Ext. 130 
Secretary - Lisa Hunter                                       Ext. 129 

Sacrament of Baptism: 
Please contact the parish office to 
schedule a baptism.
It is recommended that parents 
seeking Baptism for their child attend 
two baptismal preparation classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  
 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province 
of Michigan, engaged couples must contact the 
Parish Office six months prior to the desired date 
of marriage and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 
 

Notify the Parish Office 
of any need for hospital 
or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 
Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 
near major holidays.  Please submit electronically to: 

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or 
cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

 
Announcement deadline:  Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

68035 Main St., Richmond, MI  48062  
Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicparish.org 
Email - staugustinerichmond@comcast.net 

 

Parish Office:  (586) 727-5215       Fax (586) 727-3760 
 

Office hours:  
Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. and 
Monday - Thursday 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Director of Music Ministry Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

Office of Faith Formation: (586) 727-9290 
Email:  st.augustinefaithformation@outlook.com 
Hours:  Monday - 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
             Tuesday - 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

 

Youth Ministry-Jennifer McClelland 810 392-2056 Ext. 228 

Holy Day Masses:  Please see the bulletin for the current 
Holy Day Mass schedule. 
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MALLIAôS MOMENTS    Continued from Page 1 Europe, the bishops were concerned that this would 
create confusion and lead many away from the Church.  
Further, because of the anti-Catholic sentiments of many 
people, Catholics were often discriminated against and 
so the only way for Catholic immigrants to get ahead in 
life was for the Church to provide them with the best 
education we could offer them. 
 

 I firmly believe in the importance of catholic schools 
and not as an alternative to public schools or in 
competition with public schools.  The role of catholic 
schools is not only to educate minds, but to form hearts 
and souls; to form disciples.  It is not that we are ñbetterò 
but we are different in our approach and ultimately in our 
reason for being.  We have a different mission and that 
mission should be the ultimate guide of what happens in 
our school and why it even exists. 
 

 The support of catholic education in our area is 
important and that is why we do our best to not deny any 
family the opportunity to attend our school, no matter 
their ability to pay the tuition.  We work with every family.  
Catholic education betrays its fundamental purpose for 
existing if it is limited to only those who can afford to pay.  
Simply put, I do not believe you put a price tag on 
discipleship.  If you or someone you know wants to 
attend our school, please have them come to the Open 
House in the coming weeks.  Thank you. 
 
Thank you!!!!! 
 I wish to again thank everyone who has been so 
supportive of our efforts to meet our yearly goals to the 
CSA.  This past week we received the good news that 
our refunds were starting to be returned to our two 
parishes.  At Holy Family, we received a refund of over 
$4,500 and at St. Augustine the refund was for over 
$32,000.  If you have not yet finished paying off your 
pledge, please keep up with the payments and now all 
money that is being paid is being returned to us without 
any tax on the income.  
 
Tithing Thought: 
 Someone from our parishes told me that they prayed 
about their tithe and discerned that they were going to give 
more each week.  Within a couple of weeks after, one of 
them got a raise when they had not gotten one in years.  
The raise more than covered what they had decided to 
return to the Lord.  God is faithful.  Have a great week. 

 Then when encouraged to speak about our faith, the 
litany of excuses flows like water from a busted water 
main.  Almost every person is overcome with fear and 
anxiety.  The sheer panic is seen in every face, at least 
those that are still looking at you and not searching for a 
place to look other than at you, especially the floor.  Well 
here is the good news; this is not an uncommon reaction.  
In fact, it is so common that it dates back to the early 
church. 
 

 St. Paul in todayôs second reading tells us (2 Cor 3-5) 
ñI came to you in weakness and fear and much trembling, 
and my message and my proclamation were not with 
persuasive words of wisdom, but with a demonstration of 
spirit and power, so that your faith might not rest on 
human wisdom but on the power of Godò.  And that my 
friends is the heart of every effort of Evangelization.  That 
our lives and not our words lead others to Christ.  So, you 
see, we can put a stop to the excuses and we can start 
living our faith daily in a way which leads others to the 
truth of Godôs abiding love.  Be an evangelist this week.  
God bless you all. 
 
Too busy to get to mass? 
 In the midst of the tragic loss of life a couple of weeks 
ago in a helicopter crash in California that took the life of 
Kobe Bryant, his daughter and several other people was 
the very under reported story that before he and his 
daughter got on the flight to go to a basketball practice, 
they went to the early morning mass at their Catholic 
church.   
 

 So, the next time someone tells you that they are too 
busy to get to mass, remind them that Kobe Bryant found 
time to go to mass every week, and so can they.   
 
Super Bowl Ads: 
 Like most people, I probably look forward to the 
commercials during the Super Bowl more than I do the 
actual game.  This year there was a particular commercial 
for Snickers candy bar.  The premise being that when 
people are acting out of character it is because they are 
hungry or ñhangryò as the term is now referred to as. 
 

 The commercial was pointing out that the world has 
gone crazy in general and so the solution was to dig a big 
hole in the earth and give it a giant Snickers bar and that 
would make everything better.  Very creative, but I 
thought what if there was a commercial put out by the 
Church that simply said, ñYou can keep your Snickers 
bar, the world needs Jesus moreò.  Just a thought. 
 

Catholic Schools Week: 
 Last week, catholic schools around the country 
celebrated a special week to highlight the importance of 
catholic schools.  Our archdiocese and our school were 
no different.   
 

 Most people are not aware of the history of catholic 
schools in America.  The bishops of the United States, 
such as it was in the 1700ôs, understood the threat to the 
faith at the time to be so serious they stipulated that 
every parish should have a school. 
 

 The reason for this was that at the time, public schools 
actually taught religion, but it was a protestant and often 
anti-Catholic form of Christianity.  With the ever-
increasing number of Catholic immigrants coming from 

Ash Wednesday, February 26, 2020 
 

Masses at St. Augustine:   

6:30 a.m.,  8:00 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  
 

Masses at Holy Family:   

8:00 a.m., 4:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m.  

 

SCOUT SUNDAY - February 23, 2020 
St. Augustine at 9:00 am Mass 
Holy Family at 10:30 am Mass 

 

Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts of all ranks and their leaders are 
invited to participate in Scout Sunday Mass at St. Augustine 
Parish or Holy Family Parish on:  Sunday, February 23, 2020.  

Invite your troop members to join you! 
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Consider giving electronically!  

Monday Bible Study with Fr. Joe meets at Holy Family. 
The next study will be on Monday, February 17, 2020 at 
7:00 p.m. in the Life Center.  If you have not attended in the 
past, that is okay, you can start where we are.  Please bring 
your bible and a note pad.   

Walking with Purpose, a bible study for women, offers 
opportunity for a closer relationship with Jesus and a 
community of women. This group meets weekly on 
Thursdays at 6:30 p.m. in the PARISH HALL at St. 
Augustine.  If you have any questions, please contact the 
parish office.  

 

 

In 12 stunning sessions, BELOVED uncovers the mystery and the 

meaning of the sacrament of marriage.  BELOVED invites all 

couples to experience firsthand the wonder, mystery, and joy behind 

that first "I do" ... whether you said it last year or many years ago.  

So, you've shared an anniversary or two... or twenty... and you've 

learned a lot about yourselves and each other so far.  But what if 

marriage is more than you think it is?  What if God has woven into 

the very fabric of your humanity a purposeful need and desire that 

can only be fulfilled in your marriage? 

 

Originally created for marriage preparation, the BELOVED series is 

enriching and transforming marriages in homes across the globe. 

 

 

 

DONôT HAVE A MEMEBERSHIP?  

St. Augustine and Holy Family members, go online to 

formed.org and click on the I belong to a Parish or Organization. 

In the ñFind your Parish or Organizationò type in Holy Family  

OR the code ZBG9VH and then follow the prompts to create an 

account. 

Electronic giving is a convenient and secure 
way to support Holy Family.  If you would like 
to begin giving your contributions 
electronically, call the parish office.  

Text or call us with questions: Jennifer (810) 384-6931 

Jessica (810) 650-0564 or Alex (810) 357-4463 

BOX  
CITY  

Friday, March 13-Saturday, March 14 at St. Augustine 
LET US KNOW YOU GOT THIS and WILL BE THERE! 


